
                                       STATE OF NEW HAMSPSHIRE – TOWN OF SURRY 

            SELECTMEN  

   MEETING MINUTES OCTOBER 1, 2018 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau, Bruce Smith and Eric Eichner. 

Representative John Mann spoke with the selectmen regarding the Eversource action against the town 

He is supportive of the towns concerns and is educating himself in regard to the states utility rules and 

regulations for assessment of values. He is interested in attending the meetings in Concord pertaining to 

the subject.  

The selectmen signed payroll.  

The selectmen signed EFTPS.  

The selectmen signed the quarterlies.  

The selectmen signed the 941 X.  

The selectmen signed and paid bills.  

The selectmen reviewed the amendments proposed by the Planning Board and concurred the changes 

need a hearing. Eric Eichner will draft a letter with the selectmen’s recommendation for a hearing.  

The selectmen discussed the value of having someone attend the  Regulation and Taxation of Earth 

Excavation offered by the state.  

Jay Croteau motioned to accept the minutes. Eric Eichner seconded the motion.  The selectmen 

accepted the minutes as presented. 

Jay Croteau will respond to the request for record information from the Surry Police.  

The selectmen discussed the equalized valuation per pupil in comparison to other towns in the state.  

The selectmen went over the third quarter budget for the Highway department, the amount of salt to 

order and a request to Cargill for a better salt price.  

John Davis spoke with the selectmen about the pines in Wrights Grove and any conditions specified by 

the donor.  

Dave Brooks will be contacted to repair the pipe leak at the library.  

John Berglund has not verified his deputy’s authorization to sign checks yet. 

The selectmen have authorized the request for Give Peace a Tri  to hold their event on July 13, 2019. 



The selectmen reviewed the quote from Mitchell for $14,500.00 to shim the Pond Road in preparation 

for paving next summer. Eric Eichner and Bruce Smith voted to have Durwin Clark do the shimming. Jay 

Croteau voted to have Mitchell do the shimming .  

Jay Croteau motioned to adjourn. Eric Eichner seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to adjourn.  

The meeting adjourned at 9:30 P.M. 

 


